
College of San Mateo Budget Planning Committee
Meeting Summary

Monday, May 4, 2009

1:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.

12-170
Members Present:


Rick Ambrose


Diana Bennett



Mike Claire


Susan Estes


Arlene Fajardo


Jacqueline Gamelin


Jennifer Hughes



Virgil Stanford


Martha Tilmann

Action on Agenda: No changes to the agenda
Action on Meeting Summary:  Meeting summary for April 20, 2009 was approved.
Conversion DSPS/EOPS positions (Fund 3) from S/T hourly to Permanent P/T 

Jennifer Hughes has proposed that two temporary positions in DSPS and EOPS be converted from temporary positions to part time employees at the .48 percent level.  At that level they will not receive benefits.  We have hired these temps year after year and they are needed.  The appropriate thing to do is to make them part time permanent in order to bring these needed positions into line with the CSEA contract.  The committee recommended that the proposal be approved and moved forward.
 
Mission Statement & Tasks of the Budget/Planning Committee

The committee needs to complete and approve a mission statement and forward it to the Institutional Planning Committee.  Rick Ambrose passed out a committee organization chart and a copy of the Institutional Planning committee structure and membership. 

It was decided to work on the Mission Statement via email.  Rick Ambrose will take the lead on this work.  The Task of the committee will be included on the same document.
Budget 2009/10  – 1310 Account 

Susan Estes informed the committee that she has estimates for reassigned time and the 13XX accounts 
for summer and fall of next year which will help us in establishing next year’s budget; also discussed was the instructional faculty leads, which do the coordination for hours by arrangement.  Some faculty members are needed to support hours by arrangement and are working with students in the labs. Martha Tilmann suggested that we look at other labs and the support provided by faculty there.  During the discussion it was suggested that we ask Kathleen Ross to talk about the VATEA funding so that the committee has a better understanding of that program.
Possible Budget Indicators – Fund 1 Contingency, FTES Target, (Draft dated 4/9 from last meeting) 
This spring CSM is running about a 570 load and the committee discussed the need to keep the load high considering the budget reductions we are facing.  The current load is close to the load that is being carried by our sister colleges.

The committee agreed that a load of 570 should be established as the target load for CSM.  Of course this has to be done within the established rules for class.                         

Annual calendar – Review time table of Budget/Planning Committee responsibilities 

Further work needs to be done to develop a calendar for the committee that fits into the Institutional planning calendar.

Agenda for next meeting 
Continue to work on the budget for next year, reduction of budget by 10 percent and managed hiring needs to be addressed.

Next Meeting:  Monday, May 18, 1:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

Summary Prepared by: Virgil Stanford, May 15, 2009
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